OTICE

August 1, 2025
To Al Members of Teamsters Locals 992:

We are pleased to announce that a majority of the members who returned ballots officially
ratified the proposed merger between Teamsters Local 992 and Teamsters Local 776 on Thursday,
July 31, 2025. This result demonstrates complete adherence to the procedural standards laid out
in the International Brotherhood of Teamsters Constitution and applicable labor regulations.

We extend our sincere thanks to every member who participated in this democratic process. Your
commitment to engaging with union governance—by attending a meeting, raising important
questions, and casting your vote—demonstrates the strength and integrity of our collective voice.

This merger represents a forward-looking milestone for our Locals. By coming together, we
strengthen our collective bargaining capacity, expand our resources, and position ourselves to
represent the interests of our members more effectively across industries and jurisdictions.
Through unity, we enhance our resilience and reaffirm our shared commitment to worker
solidarity.

Moving forward, members will continue to receive uninterrupted representation, benefits, and
access to leadership.

Once again, thank you for your participation, trust, and dedication to our union’s mission and
values.

Fraternally,

Teamsters Local Uypion No. 992

Secretary-Treasurer
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